September 2015 Newsletter

Construction on the New Water Tower and Well to start September 29th.

We have received all of the funding, contracts have been signed and the Pre Construction meeting was held on Monday September 28th. With everything in place the contractors plan to start work on the New Water Tower and Well this week.

Because of the abundant amount of rock in our area, Jack Robinson & Sons will be blasting as the primary excavation. This will allow the project to go much faster and with less noise then other forms of excavation. Before any blasting is done any homes in proximity of the blasting will be surveyed by an independent claims representative at the discretion of CRRWC . Seismographs will also be used to monitor and record vibrations. This allows Jack Robinson & Sons to tune



Next Scheduled Board Meeting

November 18th, 2015

Located in the Water Company conference room.

Meeting locations are accessible to persons with disabilities

Election 2015

Please see the back of this newsletter for the complete 2015 election schedule.



and make adjustments as needed to their powder loading factor. Residents that are near the blasting will also be notified well in advance of the days they plan to blast, and their blasters will also knock on doors to give a last minute reminder before detonation. They will be using 2 feet of silty material over the blast area to help dampen the blast and prevent flying rocks.

Jack Robinson & Sons has also looked at ways to reduce the amount of truck traffic on our local roads. By having an onsite rock crusher they can reduce trips of heavy truck traffic by approximately 425 trips. This will reduce the road damage, dust, congestion, and improve safety. Hours of operation for the crusher will be from 8am to 4pm on and off as needed over the course of a month as needed. Water will be used to help mitigate the dust from the crusher.

The Tank is scheduled to be completed in late October of 2016. The final completion of the project is scheduled for January of 2017

See what is happening at the New Tower Location

We will be broad casting a live webcam of the construction area as the Water Tower is being built. This can be viewed on the front page of our website. The picture to the right was taken on September 22nd before any work had began. Please look for this in early October. www.crrwater.com



Crooked River Ranch Water Company September 2015 Newsletter

Meeting to be held with property owners around construction site.

On Wednesday September 30th at 6pm we will hold a meeting for the property owners around the construction area. We will have representatives there from Parametirx our engineer, Jack Robinson & Sons the Ground Work Contractor, and possibly Landmark Structures the company building the tank. We will be giving a very short presentation regarding how the tank will be built and then we will address anyone's questions and concerns. This meeting is open to everyone.

Both contractors feel that it is important maintain a positive working relationship with our members and look forward to working with you.

Election 2015 Calendar

On Monday September 21st, Ballots will be mailed by Ryder Election Services. Your ballot will be mailed separate from your normal water bill.

On Wednesday October 21st, Ballots are due into Ryder Election services or the Drop Box in the lobby of the water company office by 4:30pm.

*Note that the drop box in the water company office is controlled by Ryder and can not be opened by anyone associated with the water company.



Election day is Friday October 23rd, Ryder will announce the election results to the water company and the candidates will be notified.

Election Results will go out in the October Newsletter.